www.mundyroad.ca

Mundy Road PAC Meeting  -  Wednesday, Sept 30, 2009

In Attendance: Susanne Clements, Teri Towner, Teresa Battista, Edna Fong, Dalene Schulz, Renee Wick, Keith Scheibal, Tracy Grisdale, Shannon Antunes, Kathy Anderson, Lori LaCroix, Lisa Buono, Sheela Anand, Teresa Mannarino, Sandra Smith, Robin Lowe, Diane Lee, Diana Ebel, Diane Hayward,

Staff:  Kelly Zimmer , Suzanne LaFleur, Lorraine Johnson.

7:00 pm    Welcome and Introductions – Teresa Battista and Edna Fong, Co-Chairs.

Approve Agenda - Motion by Teri, seconded by Suzanne C.  All in favour, motion passed.
Accept minutes from previous meeting, May 27, 2009 - Motion by Suzanne C, seconded by Teri. All in favour, motion passed.

Chair People’s Report

Edna:  Big thank-yous go out to : to Dalene and many helpers for great Family BBQ on Meet the Teacher night,  Suzanne and Shannon for setting up and manning the ‘new playground’ information table and to Kathy for PAC Exec nametags and photo poster.

Teresa:  To date only 20 tax deductible donations have been handed in, for a total of $1,605.  This is our only form of general fundraising.  We need to talk it up on the playground plus another notice will be sent home by mid-next week.

Are we interested in “Spiral “– an after school science program?  We receive 40% of profit.  8 week program.  60 minute sessions.  $90 per kid.  Straw poll indicated not interested at this time.

Principal’s Report – Kelly Zimmer: 

· 251 students.  Full to maximum at intermediate level.

· Fully packed at 90 grades 1&2’s combined - way over projection.

· School will get more funding since more students. 

· ESL numbers are up, but teacher time has been cut - not sure if it will go back up.

· Kindergarten – new teacher, Mrs. Chambers; one morning and one afternoon class.

· 30 kids in each 4/5

· Got $1000 Provincial grant for ‘Healthy Schools’ initiative.

· Coquitlam Open Learning is here, upstairs, sharing space with Daycare.  

· On-site Portable for Daycare should be ready next week.

· Strong Start Program up and running for kids under 5.  Free. 12:45 pm to 3:45 pm, drop-in, Monday to Friday.  Parents or caregivers stay.  Provincially funded program.  They use the gym after school if available.

· School has received new furniture for Kindergarten classroom, and the furniture is on loan from the district.

· Mr. Kim Graham is new afternoon custodian.

· Kelly will ask if garbage cans could please stay outside for a few minutes after 2:45 pm dismissal for after school litter.

· Terry Fox run well attended.  Donations can be made on-line for next month. www.terryfox.org
· Fine arts performance – mixed reviews for Dianna David.  One teacher felt the performance was not age appropriate, and some parents have expressed concern about inappropriate language and content around bullying.  Kelly has talked to “ArtsStarts BC”.  This type of feedback is welcomed.

· Primary aerobics, led by Nicole Cherry, have started.

· Kelly spends part of every day at RC McDonald Elementary.  (70% of Kelly’s time is designated for Mundy, 30% for RC.)

· It was mentioned the big package of start-of-the-year forms seemed to come home in bits and pieces.  Kelly took note and is aware of some problems getting paperwork from office to classroom, as well as technical difficulties.  

· 9th of October is next newsletter.  We can include a request for permission for PAC to email families.
· If you would like to volunteer in the school or be a driver, please pick up forms in the office.  

· For Drivers Abstract, Call 1-800- 950-1498 and ICBC will email or fax to you or the school, no charge.

· Volunteer Coordinator to ask liaisons to remind parents about volunteer forms.

· Parking – This is a very big issue.  Teachers are having to park at the Hasty Mart. Trying to get 4 more spots near chain at “gym changing room” end of the school.  Maybe lose one handicap spot?  City supposed to be working with School District on solutions.  Looking at changing parking to 3.5 hours on Mundy -having a meeting with Dan Derpak next week, hoping there will be an answer from the City.  

Parents:  please don’t park in Staff Parking!

· Please park on Mundy or surrounding side streets, eg. Warrington, Byng, Lakeview etc.

· Feel free to email Kelly with any further parking suggestions.

Treasurer’s Report – Renee.  

· Gaming Grant received, $10 per student based on last year’s enrolment.

· Motion to accept financial report by Dalene. Seconded by Shannon.  All in favour.  Motion passed.

SPC 

Tracy, Robin L. and Robin J. met with Kelly.  We are not in violation of bill 33 which regulates class size and composition.  Talked about Action Plan for Learning: Oral Language (same as last year).  Information on school website. www.mundyroad.ca

Other Committee Reports

Tracy

· willing to do hot lunch.  Hot dogs, donut, milk, juice, with healthy alternatives such as veggie dog, muffin, and while milk.  4th Friday of every month, except October is Thursday, 29th due to Halloween, and Thursdays if a ProD on Friday.  No hot lunch in December.  June would be Sports Day instead of hot lunch.

· Kelly: as of January 2008, no junk food can be sold to kids for profit.

Member at Large - Dalene 

· A big thank you to those who helped at the BBQ:  Sue Davies, Jeni Tullis, Rose Paisley, Karen West, Teri Towner, Lori LaCroix, Carolyn McPolin, Diane Hayward, Gina Johnstone, Tracy Grisdale, Edna Fong, Shannon Antunes.  And to everyone who helped clean up and take down tables at the end of the event.  Special thanks for grade 4 student Katelynn Draper and grade 5 student Westley Schulz.  Approximately $312 profit will go to playground fund.

· Thrifty’s Smile Cards have been ordered and will be arriving soon.

DPAC - Teri

· DPAC orientation is tomorrow, Oct. 1.

· Wants to advertise Campbell’s & Goldfish Crackers label program more.  Free Stuff!!  Spread the word. Teri to check if we can we get a grocery store to collect for us.

Communications Co-ordinator - Sheela

· Please communicate to our Communications Coordinators Sheela and Robin Jeurgensen via mundyroadelementarypac@gmail.ca

· Communications Boards: PAC board is by front door now.  Community board likely changing to library hallway.  Board by office is extra forms: school or PAC.

Historian – Lori.

· Looking into ways to send Lori photos – Kodak, Flicker etc.  Lori will advise.

Volunteer Coordinator - Edna on behalf of Carolyn

· Some volunteer forms are in, but need to check with teachers who may have as well.

· Carolyn will then discuss with teachers who liaisons will be

· Liaisons to make class lists to circulate, and support teachers/pac  as needed

Fundraising - Edna 

· QSP has arrived.  We will notify parents that they can request a catalogue from their child to be brought home.  Code for renewals will be provided for those with existing subscriptions .  

· MGM photos – “family event” fundraiser: 20 families, good intial feedback - $300 to playground fund.  

· Sponsorship: Edna discussed a corporate sponsor page on Website.  Suggestion - they give an upfront donation and we will send out an advertisement once a month.  When we shop there the school get a kick-back.  

· Kelly explained a three-level program of business donations she has seen in the past:  bronze, silver, and gold, based on one-time donation to school.  Those companies then mentioned on newsletters, website, etc.

· From Kelly – One of our parents, Tania Carlisle, donated $1200 to school and wants it used directly for kids.  Will pay for a special activity for the whole student population.  

Edna for Ingrid Davitt:

· December 3rd, Christmas Market.  Note from Kelly, due to facilities use, market can be one day only – can’t carry over to next day as we did last year.  (December 3rd is also a PAC meeting.)

· December 15th Tuesday is afternoon and evening performance of Christmas Concert.

· December 18th Friday – pancake breakfast.

Playground – Suzanne C.

· Please check around for any companies that gives grants; ask your friends, relatives.  Suzanne will complete the actual grant process.

Old Business:

· Stencil Update – Shannon Antunes.  We are now in possession of the stencils for new games on the playground.  Painter can paint this Saturday and Sunday, October 3 and 4.  Robin J and Shannon will put a booklet together of laminated cards for each class, to teach the rules of the games.  Stencils will be in a circuit, can be used as part of PE requirements.  

New Business:
Voting in new Exec Positions:

· Fundraising Coordinator:  Robin L. nominated Nicole Schenato and Teresa Mannarino.  Teri seconded.  No further nominations.  Declared elected by acclamation.

· Hot Lunch: Kathy nominated Tracy Grisdale. Seconded by Renee.  No further nominations.  Declared elected by acclamation.

· Social Convener: Suzanne C. nominated Lisa Buono. Seconded by Robin L.  No further nominations. Declared elected by acclamation

Motion to create a sub-committee specifically for Playground enhancement made by Keith.  Seconded by Robin L.    All in favour.  Motion passed.

Robin L. nominated Suzanne C. to spearhead the sub-committee.  Seconded by Renee. No further nominations. Declared elected by acclamation.
Suzanne noted that Brianne Duncan will also be very involved.
Vacant Positions: Parent Ed.  PAC can’t spend a lot of money this year, but there are many free / web-based programs if someone is willing to take this on.

At this time we have no-one interested in this position. 

Halloween Bash – Dalene.

Friday night, October 30th.  Need to form a committee to plan this Family event - smaller version of a Fun-Fair.  Snacks.  Games.  Approx 6:30 to 9:00.  Combine notice asking for helpers with other PAC info that needs to go home.

Lisa to ask Starbucks for coffee/tea that night.

Open Discussion:

· Dalene went through PAC kitchen and fridge and cleared / cleaned it out.  Please date anything you put in the fridge.

· Coffee with the Principal Oct. 9, 9:00 am.

· Reverse lunch is permanent.  Some parents not happy with it.  Kids are allowed to take food out at 12:00 if they are hungry.

· Question was brought up asking if grade 5 monitors have training.  Per Kelly, no.  Grade five students know to get an adult if there is a problem.  

· Kelly will be showing us a Visioning and Inspirational video at next PAC meeting.  

Motion to adjourn by Keith, seconded by Robin L.  Motion carried.

Next meeting is scheduled for Friday, November 6, 2009.  9:10 am. 

